
 

Brooklyn Navy Yard 141 Flushing Ave 

Development Corporation Building 77, Unit 801 

BrooklynNavyYard.org Brooklyn, NY 11205 

 

REQUEST FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST  
Autonomous Vehicle Pilot at the Brooklyn Navy Yard  
  

Addendum #1 
 
Release Date:  Tuesday, December 17, 2024 
  

 
The Brooklyn Navy Yard Development Corporation is amending its Request for Expressions of 
Interest (RFEI) to include the following:  
 

• The deadline for all Submissions has been extended and are now due no later than 5PM on 

Friday, January 17, 2025.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Acknowledge receipt of any Addendum to this RFEI by attaching a signed copy of the Addendum to 
Respondent’s submission. As stated in the RFEI, all requested documents shall be submitted as one 
PDF, including any attachments, exhibits, or appendices. All information shall be submitted to:  
 

Shani Leibowitz at sleibowitz@bnydc.org  and  
George Velez at gvelez@bnydc.org  

  
 
 
 
 
 
Respondent Acknowledgement to Addendum #1: 
       ______________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
BNYDC appreciates your interest in this RFEI and looks forward to receiving your submission.  
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